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26/10/2019  17:23:232019/4965/L OBJ Diahann I object to the resubmission of this application to convert the Tower into a one bedroom flat with a terrace. 

Before I list my objections I would like to say that the sign re. Planning application 

¿ only went up this week (commencing 21st October) when it should have gone up several weeks ago( 3rd 

October). Many residents are away as it is half-term and so will not have had time to review the application

¿ There was no sign positioned where the people most directly affected live opposite  but further along the 

way (previously, notices had been posted roughly opposite my house at 69 Lancaster Grove but nothing was 

posted there this time). Why did this not occur?

¿ Also there are no planning notices on Eton Avenue where houses and a primary school are affected

Regarding the actual application:

The Tower is part of an important Grade 2* listed building, a well known historic example of a fire station in 

London

Designing different areas within the floors (and adding covers that can be lifted) to demarcate the "void" do not 

make up for the transformation of the original structure.

Scrutinising the plans, it is clear that the attempt to maintain the integrity of the original design has resulted in 

a conversion with very little merit. The floor areas are simply too small, with the  plan demonstrating the poor 

aesthetics and limited space options ¿ i.e not suitable for a one bedroom flat.

26/10/2019  12:40:112019/4965/L COMMNT L Bleasdale I am suprised that the developer is trying at this stage of the development to attempt to remove chimneys on 

this listed building. Where is the advice of English Heritage - it does not appear on the email to which it is 

supposed to be attached ?

Page 40 of 49


